
          President Jay Puckett called the regular monthly meeting of the Hendricks County Council to order at 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, July 14, 2016 with the following in attendance: Caleb Brown, Jay Puckett, Michael Rogers, Dick Thompson, Eric Wathen, Brad Whicker, Auditor Cinda Kattau and Financial Administrator Tamela Mitchell.  President Jay Puckett led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.   
IN THE MATTER OF THE AGENDA
                      Brad Whicker moved to approve the agenda.  Caleb Brown seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.                  

IN THE MATTER OF THE MINUTES 
           Dick Thompson moved to approve the minutes with corrections.  Michael Rogers seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.  
Larry Hesson arrived.

IN THE MATTER OF TIME AND ATTENDANCE 


Ms. Kattau reported The Right Stuff had requested a list of items to begin the process of setting up the information in the software program.  She said there would be a parallel run with the current method and the new one in September with the Sheriff and Jail Departments’ time and attendance records. 
. 
IN THE MATTER OF THE

CUMMINS MENTAL HEALTH COUNCIL APPOINTEE

Larry Hesson spoke with the Hendricks County Bar Association and received the names of two attorneys for consideration.  The candidates were Misty Edwards and Michael Shannon. Larry Hesson recommended Misty Edwards. Larry Hesson moved to appoint Misty Edwards.  Brad Whicker seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0.
IN THE MATTER OF VISIT HENDRICKS COUNTY 

PROJECT BOND ORDINANCE                                                                                                            


Bruce Donaldson, Barnes & Thornburg, explained they discovered the Building Corporation had been dissolved by the State.  They are currently in the process of reinstating the Building Corporation but because of the lengthy process, it may not be completed before the closing on the bond refinancing.  Mr. Donaldson provided a proposed amendment to the bond ordinance, 2017-19, containing language that provides for the Hendricks County Building Facilities Corp or another Indiana nonprofit corporation designated by the Hendricks County Auditor to finance all or a portion of the design and construction of the project.  Dick Thompson moved to approve the amendment to the ordinance.  Eric Wathen seconded and the motion passed 7-0.  Eric Wathen moved to approve ordinance 2017-22.  Dick Thompson seconded.  Motion passed 6-1, with Larry Hesson dissenting.
IN THE MATTER OF THE 

INNKEEPER’S TAX REVENUE OVER 5% 2017 ALLOCATION                                                                                                            


Eric Wathen moved to approve 1 ½ % to VISIT Hendricks County and ½ of 1 ½% to both the Park Board and Fair Board.  Larry Hesson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0.
IN THE MATTER OF THE 

TAX ABATEMENT COMPLIANCE REVIEW

Jeff Pipkin, Interim Executive Director HCEDP, provided 2016 tax abatement reviews and recommendations for Johnson & Johnson Sales and Logistics Company, Exel Inc., IN1B02, LLC, Gordman’s Stores Inc., Renk Systems Corp., 1-70 West LLC, Communications Infrastructure, Inc. and Quality Leasing LLC.  Caleb Brown moved to approve all recommendations as being in substantial compliance.  Brad Whicker seconded and motion passed 7-0.
   IN THE MATTER OF THE STATUS OF FUNDS

       
 Council reviewed the Status of Funds Report.     

  IN THE MATTER OF ADDITIONALS     
       
 Eric Wathen moved to approve item # 1.  Brad Whicker seconded.  Motion passed 7-0.

Eric Wathen moved to approve items # 2 and # 3.  Brad Whicker seconded.  Motion passed 7-0.


Council was provided information on Guardian Ad Litem costs and a discussion ensued. Eric Wathen moved to approve item # 4.  Larry Hesson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0.

Eric Wathen moved to approve item # 5. Caleb Brown seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0.  

Eric Wathen moved to approve items # 6 thru # 73. Larry Hesson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 7-0. 
IN MATTER OF REALLOCATIONS           

                       Eric Wathen moved to approve item # 1.  Caleb Brown seconded the motion and the motion passed 7-0. 
OTHER COUNCIL BUSINESS       



     Ms. Kattau reported the Town of Avon would retain 100 percent of the TIF captured for 2017.  

.



Ms. Kattau provided a tentative budget calendar.
   


 Ms. Kattau reported the Assessed Value Growth Quotient for 2017 was 3.8 percent.




 Larry Scott, Assessor, provided a proposal from IncomeWorks for Council to review.  The IncomeWorks software offers an accurate income approach for use in evaluating income producing commercial properties.   
          


With no further business, Larry Hesson moved to adjourn at 2:59 p.m.  Brad Whicker seconded the motion.   Motion passed 7-0.
	Caleb Brown moved to withhold seven hours
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